
  

 

 

Message from the President 

 

Seasons greeting to all of our members, volunteers and supporters of Old Pueblo Trolley and the Southern Arizona 

Transportation Museum. It has been a while since our last newsletter and there is a lot happening in our organization. 

There are several articles by Gene Caywood detailing all of the progress we have made on street car and bus restoration. 

With the help of several local businesses we have made a number of improvements to our 36th Street building. We 

replaced the worst of our six big roll up doors with a new insulated door back by the machine shop. Thanks to Old 

Pueblo Garage Doors for donating the labor for the installation. How could they not help with a name like that! Thanks 

to Bill Nelson for connecting us to Mike Randall aka The Cooler Guy. He very generously donated all of the labor, parts 

and two good used industrial coolers! We now have six working coolers and the building is now comfortable in the 

summer. Craig Suter has been busy in the machine shop renovating our giant 23 foot lathe. We also acquired a rather 

large turret lathe for production work. Pallet racks have been donated and we are using them to organize the shop. 

Craig has been very productive and the machine shop has been quite busy. Woody Remencus completed the ramp and 

raised platform project in front of the building which will enable us to drive a bus onto the platform for display during 

events. Woody has also been keeping the weeds under control around the building. Our next major project that we 

hope to start soon is to lay tracks through the building and out into the front parking lot so that we can move the street 

cars under power. 

Our biggest challenge is finding new volunteers. We lost a number of our volunteers during the covid shut down and 

several others sadly passed away. If you have some time come down to the museum and we can put you to work. 

Restoration has many facets and it is both challenging and rewarding and the camaraderie is great. 

I am honored to have been asked to serve as President of our organization along side our CEO Gene Caywood and I look 

forward to the challenges ahead. 

Bob Schlanger President, Old Pueblo Trolley Inc. 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

Old Pueblo Trolley Inc. is a 501C3 non profit corporation. We need your help to keep our organization on track! It 

takes quite a bit of money to keep the bills paid and the building maintained and to make improvements. In addition 

our mission to preserve Tucson's transportation history and to provide youth training requires substantial support. 

Restoration and preservation of our collection is expensive even with volunteers providing the labor. A one time 

donation or a monthly ongoing donation will help us tremendously. All donations are tax deductible. Please mail 

donations to: 

Old Pueblo Trolley 

P.O. Box 1373 

Tucson Arizona 85702 

We will send a receipt for tax purposes. Thank you for your support! 

 

 

If you check out Virtualrailfan-Tucson you will be able to see 

train traffic through the station and you will also see our steam 

locomotive and our five feral guard cats! Cinda, Limpy, Blackie, 

Torty and Tuxedo all looked after by our locomotive and 

operations docent Gerald Lachenschmid aka "The Cat 

Whisperer"! 

 

 

 

 

Old Pueblo Trolley and the Southern Arizona Transportaion Museum had a booth at 

the Fourth Avenue street fair. Gene Caywood brought bus #8 and Steve Anderson 

and Joanna Zappia had a booth selling gift shop merchandise. Gabby Giffords 

stopped by to say hi to Ken Karrels and she bought a gift for husband Mark Kelly! 

Thanks to Judy Dare, Jon and Cathy Hurst and Randy Hill for helping with the event. 

 

 

You can contact us at oldpueblotrolleynews@gmail.com  

Old Pueblo Trolley | 250 E 36th Street, Tucson, AZ 85713 

 

Click here to return https://tucsonhistoricdepot.org/  

 

https://tucsonhistoricdepot.org/

